
Fayetteville Area Shag Association 

Membership Meeting Minutes 

February 13, 2023 

 

The February 14, 2023 regular FASA meeting was called to order by President Kathi Baloyot. 

  

The Minutes of the March meeting that were emailed and posted on the FASA website we 

approved. 

The Treasurer’s report was read, discussed and approved as read. 

Kathi made the following announcements: 

A. Alvia Locklear is at Harmony House in Hope Mills 

B. Bob Peele passed away 

C. Sue Fulcher had surgery 

D. Diane Grooms passed away 

E. Tommy Grooms has Alzheimers 

 Committee reports: 

A. DJ’s – Beverly Hobgood – Ashley Holland will play February 25 

B. Hospitality – Vacant 

C. Membership – Dwight Vinson – We have 40 members including Past Presidents.  If a 

Past President does not attend a FASA function in 2 years, that person goes to the 

inactive list.  We currently have 12 active Past Presidents. 

D. Phone Tree – Dwayne Baggett – Nothing to report 

E. Publicity / Website – Kathi Baloyot – The FASA Facebook page is active again. Please 

“Follow” the page. 

F. SOS – Steve Miller – Not present 

Old Business: 

A. The 2023 Budget was discussed again, voted on and approved. 

B. A new Profit and Loss Statement for 2023 was explained. 

C. A new party event, a drawing to “Win a Free Pass” was explained.   The names of FASA 

members present at the party are put in a pot.  A name is drawn and that member wins 

a free pass to a 2023 FASA Party not including December. 

D. Another new party event, “$2 for the Money” was explained.  All current FASA 

member’s names are put in a pot.  Those FASA members who are present at the party 

are eligible to register to play the game by paying $2.  One name is drawn from the pot.  

If that FASA member is present and has registered to play they win the pot.  If no one 

wins the pot, the money rolls over to the next party. 

New Business: 

A. Peggy Perry and Beverly Hobgood attended the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs 

(ACSC)/Society of Stranders (SOS) Winter Workshop Meeting.  Peggy reported that 

Dwayne Baggett, Susan Harrell and Ronnie Gregory were re-elected to the SOS Board of 



Directors.  Clubs were told that there is no guarantee that money will be returned at the 

end of the year from the ACSC Board. 

B. Kathi Baloyot told us to look for the new FASA Facebook page.  Beverly Hobgood 

volunteered to be the co-administrator of the page along with Kathi. 

C. There will be a change in the party dates.  Most parties will now be held on the 3rd 

Saturday of each month due to conflicts.  Each date is posted on the FASA website, FASA 

Facebook page and in the monthly news emailed to each member.  FASA members have 

volunteered to host all parties except one, which will be a Potluck in July.  A Party 

Planning Sheet was provided to all hosts/hostesses for guidance. 

D. A discussion concerning eliminating the privilege that Past Presidents don’t pay dues 

and were considered Lifetime Members was held.  Rachel Dixon made a motion that 

beginning in 2023, sitting Presidents will not have to pay annual dues the year that they 

serve.  Past Presidents are no longer considered Lifetime Members.  They will pay dues 

to maintain membership.  The motion was discussed, voted on and passed. 

E. Birthdays were announced. 

F. The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peggy Perry 

Corresponding Secretary acting as Recording Secretary in her absence  

 

 

 

 


